
Ledyard Middle School PTC Meeting 
March 9, 2015-Hillary Geoly taking the minutes 

 
-Welcome  
- PTC thanked all attendees taking the time to attend our first PTC meeting since 
December. 
Principal's report 
Principal Pomroy gave us an update on Gettysburg. The Moe's and McDonald's 
card sale went very well and sales have ended. Any unsold cards will need to be 
turned into the office as soon as possible. The Gettysburg trip is scheduled for 
May 6-8. Two nights & three days. Parent chaperones will be notified by the end 
of next week.  
 
8th graders only will have a science CMTs on Wednesday, March 11th. The 
standardized SBAC tests for 7th & 8th graders will begin on Monday March 30 
and continue up until spring break april 10th. 
 
The new snack vending machine that was placed in the school a few months ago 
for students & staff might not comply with the school districts "pouring rights" 
contract with coca cola bottling company. We have contacted the board of 
education to learn more about this contract with coca-cola and if we have to 
remove the vending machine.  We are currently waiting for a response from the 
BOE business manager.  
 
Treasurer's report 
Pricilla Bauman gave a report on our current budget for the PTC. See attached 
budget for questions. 
 
New business  
PTC is currently taking nominations for President, Vice President, treasurer & 
secretary for the 2015-2016 school year. Hillary Geoly has put her name down 
for PTC president again and current pto president at Gallup Hill school Dawn 
Sullivan as Treasurer. Our next PTC meeting (Tuesday April 21st) we will 
nominate for these positions and vote on our final PTC meeting of the school 
year on Monday, May 11th. Please attend our april 21st meeting to be a part of 
the PTC team!  
 
Fundraising 
Butterbraids fundraiser is in full swing! Please send in your order forms by this 
Friday, March 13th. Nancy Juoni & Sue Davis will be at LMS to distribute the 
orders on Tuesday March 24.  
 
March madness 8th grade boys & girls basketball teams will play teachers & staff 
on Friday March 27th from 6-8pm in this fast paced fun night! Tickets will be 
available for sale during lunch. More details will be announced on the PTC 
facebook page & the principal's weekly letter. If anyone would like to volunteer 



please contact Hillary at hsgeoly@gmail.com  
 
Our next McDonald's fundraising evening at the gales ferry location is 
Wednesday april 8th.  
 
New fundraiser has been announced! We are starting a community yard sale on 
a Saturday in May selling parking spots for folks who want to have a yard sale at 
Ledyard Middle. More details to come once we find a date for this event!  
 
Items voted on and approved during this PTC meeting: 
 
Participation in an Internet Safety concepts presentation on April 7th from 7-8:30 
at Ledyard high school. This presentation is being cost shared by all the 
elementary schools in Ledyard & LMS. All LMS parents are encouraged to 
attend. Presenter, Scott Driscoll covers topics that include social networking, 
cyber bullying, gaming sites/apps, geo tagging, texting/sexting, picture sharing, 
video chats & creating a digital footprint. Approved: $240.00 
 
Participation in a Brain Game show at LMS for students during the school day as 
an enrichment program at the end of May. Approved: $2,500  
 
The LMS PTC Yearly contribution to the 8th Grader’s Gettysburg Trip. Approved 
to budget 8/14 $2,400. 
 
 
The next PTC meeting will be Tuesday april 21st at 7pm. It has been changed 
from Monday, April 20th because it conflicted with a board of education meeting 
that same night.  
 
Attendees: Hillary Geoly, Christopher Pomroy, Pricilla Bauman, Lisa Chesnut, 
Lorraine Healy, Robbin Agard, Sue Davis, Stephanie Calhoun, Dawn Sullivan, 
Kim Paul.  
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